Approved as a true and accurate record at Virtual Full Governing Body meeting 22 June 2020


MORLEY VICTORIA PRIMARY SCHOOL GOVERNING BOARD
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4 May 2020 at 6.00pm which was held by telephone/video conference 
	PRESENT:
	Claire Skeet (Chair)
	Joanne Wood (Co-Headteacher)

	
	Chris Pratt
	Julia Britton (Co-Headteacher)

	
	Letty Dixon
	Ali Archbold

	
	Julie Hardaker
	Leyla Saxton

	
	Graham Poucher
	Kelly Bentley

	
	 Kevin Precious
	Bhavna Patel

	
	David Heaslet
	


IN ATTENDANCE:
Angela Walker (Clerk – Governor Support Service)
                                Debbie Smith – associate member

	1.00
	APOLOGIES 
	ACTION

	1.01

	Apologies received and accepted from Else Burton and Ruth Cook.
	

	2.00


	DECLARATION OF INTERESTS AND REGISTER OF GOVERNORS’ INTERESTS
	

	2.01
	There were no new declarations of interest

	

	3.00
	MEMBERSHIP MATTERS
	

	3.01
3.02
3.02.1

3.02.2

	The governing body would have three co-opted governors and two Local Authority governors when Graham Poucher steps down as a governor at the end of the school year. The Local Authority had not put forward any candidates and the governing body could now recruit into these.
Claire Skeet had previously signed up to Aspiring Governors which matched potential governors to schools. She had put together an advert for the co-opted governors, highlighting the gaps in knowledge and experience of the existing governing Board and the time commitment needed. She had has some replies but due to lockdown had not been able to take this any further
Local Pharmacist, Rena Sharma, had expressed an interest in becoming a governor and it was planned to invite her to the Governor Day in March but due to the lockdown this had not happened. It was hoped to continue to communicate with her to invite her as soon as the present situation allows to come into school and discuss the expectations of governance with her. Governors felt that she would be a good addition to the governing body.

The Candidate put forward by Graham Poucher, was still interested in becoming a governor but as she works for a government department she is very busy due to the current Covid 19 situation.
	

	4.00
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
	

	4.01

	Resolved:

That the minutes of the meeting held on 3 February 2020 were a true and accurate record and the Chair be authorised to sign

	

	5.00
	REVIEW ACTIONS AND MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MEETING
	

	5.01
	Training record  (minute 5.15.2refers)
The update had not been actioned .Kevin Precious would update the training data base and circulate it to governors by June. Governors were asked to send Kevin details of any courses that they had done and were accredited. Jo Wood had sent out additional training materials and links to governors

	K Precious

All Governors

	5.02
	Written Behaviour principles  (minute 7.01 refers)
This action has been completed and it was uploaded to the website.

	

	5.03
	Home school agreement (minute 7.01 refers)
The Home school Agreement was in place and it was reviewed and agreed Spring 2020

	

	5.04
	RSE, Relationship and sexual education meeting with Parents (minute 9.04 refers)
That the following governors attended the RSE Parents meeting: Claire Skeet, Letty Dixon, Ali Archbold and Else Burton.
Governors fed back that this was a well-attended meeting with parents making many positive comments. Some minor amendments had been made due to the consultation and had been was now ready for implementation in September 2020. 
	

	5.05
	Arms Return (minute 12.02 refers)

This had been completed and submitted. Letty Dixon and Ali Archbold had viewed the evidence and the return and approved the submission.

	

	5.06
	Website update (minute 14.01 refers)

Safeguarding and Child Protection report had been completed by Ali Archbold and uploaded

SEND report had been completed by Else Burton uploaded
EYFS report had been completed by Letty Dixon and uploaded
Reading report had been uploaded
Else Burton and Chris Pratt had forward profiles to Jo Wood and they would be uploaded to the website.

Single Central Register (SCR) was checked by Raminder Arugula on a safeguarding audit visit to the school. There were some actions to complete. 
	

	5.07
	Safer recruitment training (minute 16.01 refers)

Chris Pratt completed Safer recruitment training on 26 February 2020. Julia Britton has attended this training this academic year. Jo Wood was due to attend this training in June. The Headteachers advised governors that another governor would need to be trained. This should be revised at the next Full governor meeting


	Summer FGB

	5.08
	Governor Days

Governors noted that the Governor Day planned for 17th March had been cancelled due to the lockdown and it was anticipated that the Governor day on June 19th would also be cancelled for the same reason.

	

	6.00
	POLICIES FOR APPROVAL
	

	6.01
6.02
	Governors had received the following policies for review and approval prior to the meeting.

Resolved:

That the following policies were reviewed and approved

· School Security policy

· Health and Safety Policy for Schools

· Safer Recruitment policy.
Julie Hardaker had undertook a review of the website and noticed that the original signatures of the Headteachers and Chairs were on the policy front sheets and questioned whether this was wise and against GDPR.  It was felt by governors that it was a good point and clarity needed to be sought on this matter.
Resolved:

That the Front sheets be removed from the website whilst the clerk sought clarification.


	Clerk

	7.00
	APPROVAL (OR REPORT) OF FORMAL BUDGET FOR THE YEAR AND REVIEW OF THE VIREMENT LIMIT TO DETERMINE IF CHANGES ARE NECESSARY
	

	7.01
	Claire Skeet (Chair of Governors), Julia Britton and Jo Wood ( Co Headteachers) attended a Skype meeting with Jonathan Renton which took place on Friday 24th April 2020. The purpose of this meeting was to examine the budget for 20/21 in detail. 
Pupil Numbers

· Nursery places were been offered and packs had been sent out to parents. The school anticipate that the Nursery would be virtually full in September. 

· The school were receiving the funding allocated for the summer and had been prudent with the numbers that were put into the model.

· Leeds City Council had offered 60 places for Reception which would mean that the year group would be full.

· There were several places in Year one which would be filled from any children on the waiting list. One Child from the list would be admitted once school reopens.

FFI ( Funding for Inclusion) Funding

· There was a shortfall in funding for one SEN (Special Educational Needs) child whose funding comes from Kirklees. The school had pursued this and it was now up to date. The school would reapply in September 2020.
· The school had received funding for three children with SEN coming into Reception. 

· Two of these children had attended Morley Victoria nursery. The other child’s family had been contacted and the child would need one to one support.
· The budget model had included the addition of two new SEN Support Assistants.

· It was anticipated that the school could need to recruit and £45,390 was allocated to the high needs block.

Pupil Premium

· Funding of £127, 130 had been allocated for Pupil Premium with an additional six children looked after (CLA) attracting funding from the Virtual School. 
· Two of the six children (CLA) would be new to the school and the school had been involved in the review of the Personal Education Plan (PEP).

· This funding for CLA would only be available when the school returns the requested data and details.

· Two extra children had become in receipt of free school meals (FSM) and the school were supporting these children through school funds until reimbursed. 

· The school were keeping records of additional expenditure to cover the support of vulnerable and key children.
Other Funding

· Leeds City Council (LCC)had paid out for the UFSM in the summer term but the income had been adjusted for the children in Year three and upwards.
· The school would be encouraging all new children in Reception who were entitled to take up FSM and would invite those who don’t have a meal to try one on census day.
· The PE Premium Grant had remained in the budget.
· The Teachers’ pension grant had increased significantly and there would be a 2.7% pay rise for Officers from September 2020. The budget model had been adjusted to show the full impact of this.
· Basement Buddies contribution had been decreased to £12k from £16950 in light of them losing a considerable amount of their income whilst the school was closed.

Staffing

· Two teachers (who were an asset to the school) were currently on temporary contracts. The contracts would be extended for 12 months.

· Two teachers were returning from Maternity Leave. They had requested and had been offered temporary part time contracts for 12 months. The plan would be that they work for 2.5 days and 3 days respectively. 

· They would be asked to cover a variety of different set-ups and would enhance the work of the Inclusion Team 

· Should either of the two returning from maternity leave change their minds and wish to work full time there would be problems.

· It was anticipated that teachers will go up incrementally as a result of Performance Management, but as this was not possible advice had been sought from Human Resources (HR) 

· The School Business Manager had now left her post at school and was working for the Council on a permanent basis. The Headteachers had advertised for a replacement and had some applications.  Interviews would take place at the earliest possible time and when it was safe to have them face to face.

· The Caretaker would be retiring on 3rd July 2020 after 30 years’ service. The new SBM would be the line manager for the next site supervisor and would need to be involved with recruitment. 
· The school have had support from Siro Gola and Glenn Dufton in the short term and this will continue should it be needed. 
· There had been discussions with Leeds City Council regarding what could be done about the Caretakers’ house and favour a Nurturing Hub.
· Deborah Hughes had been given a small, temporary pay increase as a good will gesture to thank her for her increased workload in Helen’s absence from 1st April to 31st August.

· Pauline Emsley’s contract has been extended until 31August 2020.

· Michael Allen had gained his Higher Level Teaching Assistant (HLTA) qualification so it would be possible to use him for some cover in the future.

· Linda Hopkins has now officially retired.

· Support staff are yet to be organised for September but this would be done as soon as possible. 

· It could be possible to make savings next year on the cost of supply staff by deploying staff and providing more in house cover. 
Kelly Bentley stated that she would be happy to provide cover 

The Chair noted that Teaching Staff costs would increase by £100,000 in 2020/2021. The Headteacher stated that the increase would be covered by the extra funding that the government had made available to schools to cover these increased costs.
Buildings

· LCC had agreed to cover the cost of the roof repairs and had raised an order. The cost would be £7,000. Hansons would be carrying out the repairs when they had sourced appropriate materials.

· LCC had also agreed to re-build the Red Brick Corridor. This work was planned for the Summer of 2020 but due to the lockdown, this would no longer be happening and should be re scheduled for Summer 2021
· Windows and door replacements remain a priority but this work would likely be done during October half term. All of the Capital Works money had been allocated to this.

Curriculum

· There had been a saving of £13,340 in the curriculum pot given that school had been closed. 
· In 2020/21 the curriculum budget allocated would be £55, 600. There would be savings to be made as the school had fewer resources to purchase.

Supplies and Services

· The insurance premium has been reduced significantly due to negotiations between Leeds City Council and Zurich, making a saving of £9,024.

· Service Level Agreements (SLA) were been reviewed with LCC and Jonathan and these would be put the model when. Completed.
· The cost of Catering was down this year

· PE Partners worker had been furloughed but was back at work.

· There was an£8,000 increase to the cost of the cluster but they had proved very useful in supporting families during lockdown and signposting to resources

Revenue Contribution to Capital
· Investment was made into 12 new staff laptops to enable teachers to work from home and set the children work.

· There would need to be a discussion with the ICT Technician regarding the ICT equipment needed in the future.  

· It was anticipated that the 4x CleverTouch TVs in classrooms or the children’s iPads would not be replaced this year so these have been removed from the model.
· Staff PCs in classrooms will need upgrading. 

Overall Picture

· The year started by projecting a deficit of £73,020 but ended 2019/20 with a surplus of £5,588 giving a swing of £78,610 and carry forward surplus of £104,540.

· Savings must be made next year as the deficit increases into 21/22 meaning that MSR will be instructed. 

· The Headteachers were confident that this picture will change throughout the year.
· It had been agreed previously to increase Basement Buddies fees from September

· The school had received a full refund from the cancellation of the school trip to Ingleborough Hall.

· The school trip to High Adventure could be rebooked in September and then May 2021 at no extra cost.

· The school were awaiting a settlement from Harlow Carr.

The Headteachers asked if there were any questions about the budget. Governors agreed with the information that had been presented and thanked the Headteachers and Chair for their hard work in developing the Budget model.
Resolved:
· That the Budget for 2020/2021 was approved

	

	8.00
	SCHOOLS FINANCIAL VALUE STANDARD (SFVS)

	

	8.01

	The SFVS had been completed and submitted by the Chair with the help of the SBM in a timely manner.
· The school Fund had been audited in January 2020

· The inventory had been outstanding and this had been completed during February half term.

· James Dougal would be looking at the ICT needs of the school


	

	9.00
	SAFEGUARDING/CHILD PROTECTION 
 
	

	9.01
9.02

9.03

9.04
9.05

9.05.1
9.05.2
9.05.3
9.03.4

9.03.5
9.03.6


	The ARM Report has been completed by the Headteacher and checked by Ali Archbold.
The Headteachers had sent out the COVID 19 addendum to the Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy to all staff and governors. Staff and Governors would be asked to sign to say they had read it.
Guidance for Safer Working Practice 2019 had been updated to reflect the COVID 19 addendum and staff have been asked to sign when they have read it.
Resolved:

That the following policies be approved

· COVID 19 addendum to the Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy
· Updated Guidance for Safer Working Practice 2019
Risk assessments were in place for all children in school and for vulnerable children who remained at home. 

The school is checking weekly on any vulnerable children and had held social distanced Inclusion meetings to discuss new pupils with Margaret Ashlee who was liaising with class teachers.
Debbie Smith added that Margaret Ashlee had also rung the SEN families as well as the teachers and that some of the SEN children had been sent differentiated work by teachers if needed 

The Virtual school contacted school weekly for reports on CLA.

There was now a requirement to have a Pediatrics First Aider on site at all times and so the Headteachers were revising the staff rotas to ensure that this could be implemented. There was one girl from nursery in school who needed this support.
Free school meals were been provided to eligible children. There has been problems with the voucher scheme but the school is monitoring this and ensuring that children do not miss out.

Ali Archbold and Letty Dixon came into school before the lockdown and worked with the Inclusion Team to update the Child Protection and Safeguarding report. The report is now on the website

.
	

	10.00
	CHAIR’S BUSINESS

	

	10.01
	The Chair thanked the Headteachers for all their hard work under the difficult circumstances and asked the Headteachers to thank the staff as well. There had been very positive feedback from parents who praised the organisation and communication from the school during the lockdown.
The Chair then reminded governors that they had a WhatsApp group which enabled governors to keep in touch easily. This had been set up by Graham Poucher and governors needed to send their mobile phone numbers to either Graham or Claire if they were not part of the group yet.

A couple of governors did this before the meeting ended. 

	

	11.00
	CLERKS BUSINESS


	

	
	None

	

	12.00
	ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS

	

	12.01
12.02

12.03
12.04
12.05
12.06

12.07
	The Headteacher stated that the teachers would be writing the end of year reports as well as ensuring that SeeSaw and Tapestry was working well and uploading work. The reports should be completed by the May half term.
Governors has been sent a link to a webinar Planning ahead 10am -11am.
The Headteachers were working on a partial school opening plan in anticipation of the Governments announcements on Sunday 10 May 2020 in regard to easing the lockdown.

They were looking at various scenarios

· different year groups,

· visitors,

· parents,

· toilets

· symptomatic pupils or staff

The school environment leads itself to some isolation. The Headteachers told governors that there was some debate amongst schools as to how to start to reopen school and they thought that starting with Year 5 would be the better option.

The staff have been very resourceful during the crisis. There would be a presentation sent to new Reception and Nursery families and a phone call home made to discuss. Home visits will happen in September.
A letter has been sent to parents on 4 May 2020 to give reassurance to parents.

Governors commented that they felt that the communication with the School through the Headteachers and staff had been first class. They had touched base regularly, keeping governors informed.


	

	13.00
	DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
	

	13.01
	Monday 22 June 2020 at 6.00pm.

The meeting closed at 7.39pm
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